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Meeting: February 16, 2021, Virtual Meeting due to coronavirus restrictions
Members Present:   
Patricia Hussey – Chair - Video

Patricia Gallagher – Vice Chair - Video
Clayton Austin – Treasurer - Video
Ruth Bandler – Secretary - Video
Carol Caputo – Video
Lisa Casazza - Video

Sharon Chang - Video
Molly Grimsley - Video

Melissa Grow - Video

Steve Latourette - Video
Mary Lechter - Video
Jessica Russo Revand – Video
Dan Smith – Video

Debra Wright - Video
Members Absent, Excused:
None
Members Absent, Unexcused:
Kelly Herman

Staff:  
Megan DuBois – Cultural Arts Manager - Video
Visitors:

None
Guests:

None
Pat Hussey called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
Approval of Minutes for January 2021 – Ruth Bandler, Secretary (included in the read-ahead packet)
- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to accept the minutes.
Treasurer’s Report and Budget Update – Clayton Austin, Treasurer (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Clayton summarized the budget status.
Meet the New Commissioners
- Lisa Casazza, Dan Smith, and Deb Wright introduced themselves to the COA and were welcomed into the group.

- Pat H announced that she assigned buddies to help the new commissioners get up-to-speed.

· Molly is paired with Lisa.

· Sharon is paired with Dan.

· Steve is paired with Deb.

Cultural Arts Manager’s Report – Megan DuBois, Cultural Arts Manager (included in the read-ahead packet)
- Megan provided upcoming dates for the Old Town Hall Performance Series (OTHPS), gave a slide presentation explaining the background of the Spotlight on the Arts Festival, presented additional details about the planned Spotlight on the Arts Neighborhood Art Celebration, and discussed the Women’s Storytelling Festival.
Business Update – Pat Hussey
· Language Arts 123 Committee – Sharon Chang (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Megan announced that the City of Fairfax Library plans to save the Language Arts 123 Competition entries in the COVID time capsule.

· Sharon and Pat H will create a short url referencing the information posted on the City’s website about this event and send it to Megan to add to flyers and other promotional material.

· Action: Sharon and Pat H will create a short url referencing the Language Arts 123 event and send it to Megan to add to flyers and other promotional material.
· Public Art Committee (PAC) – Carol Caputo (included in the read-ahead packet)

· Carol announced that Lisa and Deb have agreed to join the PAC.

· Megan provided the additional information and budget details for the Neighborhood Art Celebration project in the Cultural Arts Manager’s Report, see above.  She added that Twins Ace Hardware agreed to provide $585, reducing Spotlight’s share to $1000.  Carol said she preferred to solicit information about the likely number of submissions early to avoid overbuying Art Kits.  Megan was asked what her plan was if we ran out of Art Kits; she said she’d ask Twins Ace Hardware to increase their contribution.  Clayton asked which budget line item the COA’s $1000 contribution should come from and suggested the Public Art budget.  Carol deferred to Clayton as Treasurer.  Carol submitted the revised motion below.
· Megan said she could use help in creating a Google Map form to display the location of the artwork.
- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to approve the COA co-sponsoring the Spotlight on the Arts – Neighborhood Art Celebration project, providing up to $1000.

· Arts Awards and Recognition Working Group – Mary Lechter (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Mary recommended that we hold the awards ceremony during a COA meeting and hopefully the mayor and some of the city council will be able to attend.  She submitted the motion below.
- A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously to present the 2020-21 Arts Awards to Rick Dickson, Roy Burgess and Epicure during a regular meeting of the Commission on the Arts on May 18, 2021, along with the Language Arts 123 awards.

· Communications and Outreach Working Group – Molly Grimsley (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Pat H said she and Molly met with city staff who said they are retooling the city logo away from the old city seal, are looking to standardize the branding of city groups such as the COA, and offered to come and brief us about their plan.  They also suggested that we ask Parks & Recreation Staff’s graphics staff to design some new possibilities for us.
· Pat H we need some experienced Facebook help (see the committee report).
· Governance Update and Next Steps – Pat Hussey
· Pat H hopes to have the governance handbook to us for review in the next few weeks.  She then envisions a strategic planning session to review our programs, mission and goals.
· Grants Working Group – Pat Gallagher (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Pat G told the new members that we could use additional members for this working group.

· Pat G said a lingering issue for us is whether or not to change our grants submission/review schedule to coincide with our fiscal year.
· Arts Group Representative (GMU) – Mary Lechter (included in the read-ahead packet)
· Mary called attention to pages 30-31 of the read-ahead packet for a list of upcoming events at GMU.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:27 pm.
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